WARNING:

This gets a little raunchy.  Anyone who might be sensitive to things 
that are sexually explicit probably should not go any further.



A Home Town Visit


The sale of the farm went more quickly than we thought it would.  I put 
mom and dad on the plane to Florida this morning.  This was the first 
time I'd been back here since I went away to college, more than 15 years 
ago.  With my own flight not leaving until tomorrow evening, I had a day 
and a half to renew old memories.  I drove past the old high school 
stadium and, as old memories returned, the name Mary Bennett popped into 
my head.  Mary and I had some wild times together in high school and 
most of them occurred under the bleachers of that stadium.  When I left 
for college, we said that we would stay in touch.  We wrote for several 
months and then drifted apart as we found new friends and interests.  
I'd not thought of Mary in more than 10 years.

Mary was probably married and had five kids but, so what, why don't I 
try to contact her.  I saw that her parents were still listed in the 
local telephone directory.  They were even living in the same house.  I 
dialed the number.

"Hello.  Mrs. Bennett?  This is Jim, ..., Jim Allison.  Yes, it has been 
a long time.  Yes, mom and dad just sold the farm.  My flight does not 
leave until tomorrow.  I am calling to see if Mary is still here in 
town.  She is.  Wow!  How exciting.  May I speak with her?"

Mrs. Bennett must have placed her hand over the telephone's mouth piece. 
Her words were muffled but I could still hear what she was saying.  
"Mary, you'll never guess who is on the phone.  It's Jim Allison and he 
would like to talk with you."

There was a delay.  I could hear muffled background sounds and perhaps 
some sort of fumbling with the telephone receiver.  Then I heard Mary's 
voice.  Even after all of these years, her voice sent shivers up my 
spine.  So many wild memories swept through my mind.  "Hello?  Jim?  
This is Mary.  It's certainly been a long time.  How are you?"

I replied, "I'm just fine.  I've got a day and a half to spend here in 
town and, on a lark, I called your parent's number.  It would be great 
to see you again.  Can you have dinner with me this evening?  I know 
that this is sudden and I'll understand if you can't make it."

There was quite a pause.  Then Mary replied, "Well, Jim, I really don't 
know.  It's been such a long time since we've seen each other and so 
many things have changed."

I broke in, "Are you married, engaged, or seeing someone special?  
That's OK.  We could all have dinner together and have a grand old 
time."

Mary answered, "No, it's nothing like that.  It's just that you probably 
can think of more interesting things to do with your time here."

Again, I broke in, "Mary.  This is Jim.  We had so many great times 
together when we were in high school.  Wouldn't you like to get together 
and talk about old times?"

Mary then said, "Sure that probably would be fun, but, I don't know.  
Maybe we could make it some other time."

I tried one more time, "Look, Mary.  I would really like to see you and 
I don't want to take "no" for an answer.  Unless you are on death's 
doorstep, I'm not going to let you off the hook."

Mary relented and said, "Well, OK.  If you are really sure that you want 
to do this.  I'll meet you at Delmonico's, down on Main Street, at 7 
o'clock.  You remember Delmonico's, don't you?"

"I sure do", I replied, "but, I've got a rent car.  Why don't I just 
drive by your folks' house and pick you up this evening?"

There was another pause.  Finally Mary said, "No.  That's not necessary.  
I've got several errands to run.  Let's just meet at Delmonico's at 7."

"You've got a date", I said, "see you at Delmonico's.  Good-bye."

I was a little put off by Mary's coolness.  But memories of our times 
under the bleachers so many years ago flashed through my mind again.  
And, Mary wasn't married, or engaged, or anything like that, so who 
knows what might happen tonight.


*****
*****
Here is where some of the rauchiness begins.   Please abort reading this 
if you feel that you will be embarrassed or repulsed by reading about 
sexually explicit things.
*****
***** 


The hours went by slowly and I got more and more excited as I remembered 
more and more about those times with Mary under the bleachers.  I 
recalled that Mary had even been a bit of an exhibitionist.  She 
confided in me once that one of her favorite "turn ons" was to have a 
guy watch her as she pulled up her dress, pulled down her panties, and 
peed.  I remember watching her "golden showers" several times.  She 
usually danced around, trying not to pee on her shoes and socks.  When 
she was done, she would let me wipe her.

After a shave and a shower, I got dressed and decided to take a taxi to 
Delmonico's.  If Mary was going to meet me there after running some 
errands, she would have her own car with her.  There was no sense in my 
bringing another car.

Delmonico's had not changed.  As I walked in, Mary was already at a 
small table in one of the corners at the back of the restaurant.  She 
had not changed much since high school.  She had the same lustrous brown 
hair, green eyes, flawless complexion, and a chest that was ample 
without being overwhelming.  I could see that she was wearing a brown V-
neck sweater over a white starched blouse.  A gold chain around her neck 
with a sparkling diamond pendant accentuated her chest.

As I walked over and sat down across from her, Mary smiled.  But I had 
the same faint sense of coolness in Mary's demeanor that I had felt when 
we spoke on the telephone earlier today.  Well, maybe it was just my 
imagination, since as the evening wore on, the girl across the table 
from me became the same Mary that I had known back in high school.

Quite a lot had happened with Mary since high school.  She spent a year 
hanging around, working as a receptionist at old Doc Johnson's office.  
She then went to State and got a degree in English.  After graduation 
she joined the Peace Corps and was assigned as a teacher's aide in 
Ethiopia.  She then went to Law School and was now a member of a very 
reputable Wall Street financial conglomerate.  She divided her time 
almost equally between the firm's branch here in town and their New York 
offices.

I was out of breath just hearing about Mary's whirlwind life since I 
left for college so many years ago.  But then it returned.  As dinner 
wound down and we were sitting over coffee, I again sensed a state of 
uneasiness in Mary.

"Well", began Mary, somewhat shakily, "I've had a marvelous time.  I'm 
sure you've got lots of thing to do before you leave for home tomorrow.  
You don't have to wait around here with me.  I'll stay here a few more 
minutes over another cup of coffee."

Somewhat taken aback,  I said, "Is this the brush-off?  I thought we 
could take a walk or something and work off some of this great dinner 
that we just had.  It's early and I've got nothing to do this evening."

I could see a slight look of pain in Mary's eyes.  "Look, Jim", she 
said, "I've had a really great time this evening.  Let's not spoil it.  
I think it would be best if you just left and forgot all about me."

"But, but, but, ...", I stammered.  Mary raised her hand to silence my 
protestations.  "Jim", said Mary, "give me your hand, under the table.  
Our fingers touched and it felt as if a bolt of electricity went surging 
up my arm.  I could also feel a pleasant tension growing in my whole 
body.

Mary pulled my hand onto her lap.  I could feel the folds of her skirt 
brushing my hand.  I felt Mary's right leg under her skirt and then 
there was something else, something smooth, something hard.  She moved 
my hand to her left leg and I felt the same smooth hardness.  And then 
it hit me like a ton of bricks.  Mary was wearing leg braces.

In answer to the questions which were forming in my eyes, Mary began, 
"Just two months after arriving in Ethiopia I came down with polio.  
Yes, I know that polio has been eradicated here in the US.  But it is 
not quite like that in Africa, nor in parts of Asia and even South and 
Central America.  The doctors tell me that I almost died.  I recovered, 
but never got the use of my legs back.  I've been using leg braces and 
crutches for almost ten years now.  There, now you know and there's no 
longer anything to keep you here."

"You are not going to get rid of me that easily, Mary Bennett", I began, 
trying to stay calm, "I still want to go for that walk with you and 
there are still so many things that I want to talk about."  I hoped that 
I sounded sincere because everything I was saying was true.  The times I 
spent with Mary in high school were truly memorable.  But, what was 
surging through my mind so violently right now, was the wild resurgence 
of that "closet interest" I had had since I was a kid.  I had this thing 
about women who wore leg braces.  My blood was pounding in my brain and 
that a little feeling in my groin was growing stronger.

"You can't be serious", she began, "You want to go for a walk?  With me 
and how I am now?  What more do you want to talk about?  We've had a 
good time.  Now let's go home and forget about one another."

I tried to relax and offer Mary a smile, "Look, my silly girl, those 
braces on your legs don't make you a different person.  I want to get to 
know that girl that I knew in high school again.  And, hopefully, you 
want to get to know me again."

A little smile broke out on her face and I think that I had won her 
over.  "OK", she said, "you win.  Let's get out of here.  But, I'm 
warning you.  You don't know what you are getting yourself into."

At that moment, the waiter came with the credit card slip.  I wrote in a 
tip, signed it, put my credit card back into my wallet and said, "Shall 
we be off?"

Mary used her hands to move her braced legs out from under the table and 
then lifted herself toward a standing position, leaning on the table and 
the back of her chair for support.  She kind of swung her left leg 
forward with a thrust of her hip and, as the heel of her shoe touched 
the ground, she gave a reverse thrust of her hip and I could hear a 
"snap" as the knee lock on the brace fell into place.  She transferred 
her weight to the now locked left leg and did the same thing to lock the 
right brace.  There was something about the "snap" of those knee locks 
that got the feeling in my groin going again.  She methodically reached 
down, raising the hem of her skirt slightly, to make sure that the locks 
of the two braces were really secure.  Mary then bent over to pick her 
crutches up from the floor.  She must have put them there so that I 
would not see them when I came in.  Her knee-length skirt rode up the 
back of her legs and I could see both braces continuing up her thighs.  
As she straightened up, she put her purse over her shoulder, placed her 
crutches under her arms, and moved toward the front door of the 
restaurant with a graceful swinging motion.

We took our walk but I had to keep one of my hands in my pocket at all 
times for the obvious reason.  As we walked, Mary asked if I'd like to 
come over to her condo for some gourmet coffee.  Of course, I accepted 
her invitation.  Mary was driving a neat little BMW with hand controls.  
Her braces and crutches appeared to be only a minor inconvenience to 
her, as she got into or out of her car.  When she was getting out of the 
car, after having parked in the garage, I did get a glimpse of her 
panties.  Her skirt rode up her legs a bit when she used her hands to 
lift first her left and then her right leg out of the car.  Seeing up 
Mary's skirt like that made me smile to myself since I could not help 
but notice that Mary still wore "day of the week" panties.  I remembered 
how that was her trade-mark back in high school.


*****
*****
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As Mary closed her front door behind us and crutched over to the hall 
closet to hang up her sweater, I took her in my arms and tentatively 
brought her lips to mine.  I could feel her relax in my arms and all the 
memories of our high school years returned.  I heard Mary whisper, "Oh, 
Jim, it's been so long."  She was leaning up against the wall for 
support and her crutches clattered to the floor as her arms went around 
my neck.  We lost ourselves in each other's arms and, for the first time 
since high school, I again softly caressed Mary's wonderfully breasts.  
Her nipples hardened almost immediately as I brushed them gently through 
her blouse and bra.  Mary said softly, "Jim, you always did like my 
boobs, didn't you?  Your touch is still so wonderful."  After a few 
seconds she took one of my hands and pushed it down toward her legs.  
Through her skirt I simultaneously felt the cool hardness of her steel 
leg braces and her soft pubic hair.  Keeping pressure on Mary's hairy 
triangle with the palm of my hand, I used my fingers to slowly pull her 
skirt up.  She wasn't wearing a slip and I worked my hand under her the 
hem of her skirt to curl my fingers around the elastic waist-band of her 
"Saturday" panties.  While pulling Mary's panties down, with the steel 
uprights and leather belts and straps of her braces frustrating all of 
my moves, I could feel Mary rock her rear-end side to side as I worked 
her panties down her legs, inch by inch.  When they finally passed her 
knees and dropped to the floor, we both gave a sigh of relief and 
brought our lips even tighter together.

My hand now quickly went back beneath Mary's skirt.  The coolness of the 
steel braces felt good on the warm clamminess of my hand.  My fingertips 
felt for mound between her legs and I could feel the already moist lips 
of her womanhood beckoning my fingers to probe their inner depths.  I 
could feel that Mary's clitoris and vulva were already both engorged.  
Thick, warm, sticky drops of moisture made their way down my fingers 
into the palm of my hand as I probed Mary's innermost secrets.  Quiet 
moans of pleasure came from her lips as Mary began sucking on my tongue.  
Without the ability to move her legs, Mary now lowered both of her 
hands, as she leaned against the wall for balance and support, to 
squeeze her thighs together in a slow, steady rhythm, all the time 
keeping my fingers locked within her.  In a sudden rush came a gasp.  A 
sense of warm elation went through my body and I shivered for a second, 
just as Mary did.  Again, in barely a whisper, I could hear Mary say, 
"Oh!  Oh! I never thought that a man would ever want to do this with me 
again."

We stood there in silence, our lips and tongues working wildly.  Mary, 
with thrusting moves of her hips, spread her braced legs somewhat apart.  
I still had her skirt pulled up.  Looking down I could see several 
strands of curly, yellowish-brown hair, matted and sticky, clinging to 
the sweaty leather of the thigh bands of her braces.  Her eyes were 
closed and she was breathing slowly.  I could see her breasts rising and 
falling slowly with the rhythm of her breathing.  Again, I brushed her 
nipples to steely hardness and her eyes flitted open.  As her eyes met 
mine, she smiled.

Mary's outspread legs were just too much for me and I believe that she 
knew what was coming.  With Mary's back still leaning against the wall, 
supporting her, I knelt down and buried my mouth in that beautiful 
little light brown bush between her legs.  My tongue worked its way 
quickly into her.  The saltiness of her bodily fluids coursed into my 
mouth.  I felt her upper body tensing and then shaking in smooth, 
alternate patterns.  She was again using her hands to move her useless 
thighs back and forth, back and forth as my tongue did its delicious 
work.  In another instant, another gasp came forth from Mary's lips as 
her entire body shook with emotion.  I stood up quickly and transferred 
my mouth to hers and our tongues worked liked miniature swords, 
thrusting and parrying within our mouths.  My right hand worked the 
nipples of her breasts while my left hand caressed the mound between her 
legs.

Then Mary quickly reached down and unlocked both of her braces.  Using 
me and the wall for support, she was able to lower herself to a kneeling 
position in front of me.  She steadied herself by wrapping her left arm 
around my legs.  With her right hand she quickly undid my belt, unzipped 
my fly, whisked my penis out of my shorts, and took it almost entirely 
into her mouth.  Gently, ever so gently, she massaged my scrotum with 
her hand as her darting tongue worked my penis with those same skills 
that she acquired under the stadium bleachers so many years ago.  Mary's 
tongue hadn't lost its touch.  I grabbed her head for support as I came 
as I never came before.  Mary ended up with a mouthful of my semen.  She 
licked my penis dry and put it back in my pants, zipping up the fly.  
Looking up at me with a big smile, Mary said: "OK, wise guy.  Look at 
the position you've gotten me into.  What are you going to do now?  I 
don't know how to get back up with these useless legs.

While I steadied her with my arms, Mary reached for one of her crutches 
and used her hand to extend her left leg out sideways, locking the brace 
at the knee.  Reaching for the other crutch, she was able to use the 
crutches, and the support of my arms, to raise herself up on her locked 
left leg.  She used her other hand to extend and lock the right brace 
and was finally back to a normal standing position.  I quickly knelt 
down, raised Mary's skirt again, and buried my face in her pussy a 
second time.  Mary then laughed and said, "Now what would you do if I 
peed in your face.  Speaking of peeing, I really need a potty break".  
Of course, I said, "Can I watch"  With that special smile, Mary said, 
"Sure, but we will have to hurry.  I sure do not want to have an 
accident and end up peeing all over my new carpet, not to mention your 
head."  With that, Mary swung her braced legs over to the bathroom door.

What Mary did next really surprised me.  She leaned both of her crutches 
against the wall outside the bathroom door.  Holding onto the bathroom 
door knob with one hand and then reaching in toward the bathroom sink 
with the other, Mary alternately swung one braced leg and then the 
other.  In this stiff-legged fashion, using the door, walls, and sink 
for support, Mary "walked" to the toilet.  I remarked, "Mary, you don't 
even need those crutches".  She let out a little laugh and said: "Well, 
I wouldn't exactly call this walking.  I don't have any control over my 
legs but I've got enough muscle control in my hips.  I can get around 
fairly well with just my braces, as long as I can hold onto something."

There was a support bar on the wall next to the toilet, and the basin 
seemed to be well braced.  Mary, holding onto the wall support with her 
left hand, hiked up her skirt and unlocked the right brace.  Then, 
holding onto the sink, she unlocked her left brace.  Now, using her arms 
to support herself, using the bar on the wall and the sink, she lowered 
herself onto the toilet seat.  This was a pretty skillful maneuver 
because Mary was able to get down on the toilet seat without getting her 
skirt in the toilet.  She then raised up the hem of her skirt to let me 
see what was going on.  Out gushed the warm, yellow liquid through her 
hairy bush.  I exclaimed, "Well, just like under the stadium bleachers.  
Only now you have to worry about not peeing on your braces."  "Yes,"  
Mary said, "as long as I keep my legs spread wide enough apart, there is 
little chance of my peeing on the braces.  By the way, would you like to 
wipe?"  I jumped at the chance by tearing off a few squares of toilet 
paper, wadded them up, and gently dried off Mary's delicate mound.

Using her arms, Mary then pulled herself to a standing position and, 
using alternate "flicks" of her hips, locked her braces.  As always, she 
double-checked the lock on each brace with her fingers.  She asked if I 
would mind putting her panties back on.  I said that with what I planned 
for later she really didn't want her panties back on.  Mary looked at me 
slyly and grabbed onto my arm.  Leaning on me, she didn't need her 
crutches as she led me into her bedroom, walking in that stiff-legged 
fashion.  Her crutches seemed to have been forgotten.  It was so 
exciting for me to once again undress Mary and to have her undress me.  
Being in her bedroom on a real bed was so much nicer than it had been 
under the stadium bleachers.  The most exciting thing, however, was 
removing Mary's leg braces.

That Saturday night I learned that a polio handicap does not in any way 
diminish a girl's sexual prowess.  Mary certainly had to use her hands a 
lot to move her legs around, but, aside from this, in bed, one would 
never know that she was crippled.  Needless to say, neither of us got 
very much sleep that night.  As we tried every which way, from 
missionary to doggie style to sixty-nine, we probably developed some 
positions that are not even found in the Kama Sutra.

The next morning we had the fun of taking a bath together.  Being a pure 
shower person, I had not had a bath since I was a kid.  But, with Mary's 
not being able to stand without leg braces, a shower was definitely not 
possible.  After the bath, while I carried Mary, in her lucious 
nakedness, back to the bedroom, we looked into each other's eye and 
ended up spending the rest of the morning and most of the afternoon 
locked in one embrace or another.  We ended our magnificent tryst with 
Mary letting me put her braces back on, late in the afternoon.  I barely 
made my plane.  At the airport we made definite plans to get together 
again.


